

Wedgewood HOA - Spring 2013

NEIGHBORHOOD NEWSLETTER

WWW WEDGEWOODHOA ORG

Spring Clean-up

by: Kevin Fallon

After a short hiatus the quarterly newsletter for Wedgewood HOA is back in service. As we all break out the garden tools to put our yards back to their former glory, it is a good time to do an inventory of the yard.

SHOW YOUR WEDGEWOOD PRIDE!

We all work hard to live in our beautiful neighborhood and it's up to each of us to keep it looking great!

Mail Box – There are many mail boxes in our neighborhood that need some TLC! Do you need a new paint job? Are your numbers faded or missing? Do you need a new mailbox because the door is falling off, or maybe the wood post was cracked or split by the snow plows this year? Please note that any replacement mailbox must conform to the Wedgewood Homeowners Association By-Laws. All the info you need to replace your mail box is available on the Wedgewood HOA website:

http://www.wedgewoodhoa.org/need-a-mailbox/

Light Pole: Most Wedgewood homes have a gas light in the front yard. The mantle needs replaced every few years. You can find the cloth mantles at Lowes or Home Depot. If you need help with the replacement consult

http://www.gaslightguys.com/content_conte nt_1662.html or you can also ask my wife Nancy, since she has changed the mantle on our unit for the last 10 plus years.

Spring Fertilizer: Now is the time to feed your yard and kill those weeds that are intent on taking over. Copley Feed and Seed, http://www.copleyfeed.com/ is a great place to find the right fertilizer and weed killer for your yard. They can help you with plant fungus, tree fungus and beetle infestations. If you have a yard issue, the people at Copley Feed are a great resource. Obviously you can get fertilizer for your yard anywhere, but for those that don't know what to purchase or when to put it down, consult the folks at Copley Feed, Lowes or Home Depot..

Wood Deck / Patios: Spring is the perfect time to clean your deck or patio and apply new stain or sealer. If you have any mold on the concrete or deck we have found a solution of Clorox bleach and water does the trick. Rinse the areas well and let dry before you apply any sealant / stain.

Notices: This spring the Board will be walking the neighborhood and making a note of deferred maintenance items that should be repaired or HOA covenant violations that need to be corrected.



Board Members

The Wedgewood HOA board Members for the 2013-2014 year are: (L to R) Patti Satterfield, Rodney Criss, Steph Browne, Kevin Fallon & Ken Fogel, – both Patti and Steph are new to the Board this year.

We will be looking for 3 new members to join the Board at the end of the Year. During our Annual meeting in February 2014 we need to elect Three new members to the board as terms will expire for Kevin Fallon, Ken Fogel & Rodney Criss—please submit your name for consideration filling in the "Contact Us" tab on the Wedgewood Website.

Page 2

Clubhouse Rental

by: Rodney Criss

We have increased the Clubhouse rental fee to \$50. This increase is needed to build funds to replace carpet and repair wear & tear to the clubhouse. Anyone that booked the clubhouse prior to the increase in March can still have the old rate. Rules for the Clubhouse are posted on the Website. If you would like to book the clubhouse visit the website and check out the schedule to see if the room is available. If so, contact me on the link provided on the website.

ONE MAN'S TRASH IS ANOTHER MAN'S TREASURE

SPRING RUMMAGE SALE is Friday May 3 and Saturday May 4 at the clubhouse. Contact Catherine Harris for info at mikecatherine@aol.com.

Pool News

By: Patti Satterfield

Pool Opening May 25

The 2013 Pool Season will begin on Saturday May 25, 2013. Pool hours over Memorial Day weekend and the weekend of June 1-2 are 11 am – 8 pm. Weekdays before June 6, the pool will be open from 3 – 8 pm. Starting June 6, we are on our full summer hours, seven days a week from 11 am – 8 pm. Complete hours for this season are posted on the website.

Visit the Website if you are interested in swim lessons for you and or your kids. – Everyone should know how to swim so make this the year to jump in and have fun with your kids!

MARK YOUR CALENDARS: Wedgewood Summer Pool Party June 22 from 1-4 pm

Plan to attend our summer pool party/picnic to get out and meet your neighbors! The homeowners association will provide hamburgers, hot dogs, chips and soda for all residents. Please bring side dishes and desserts to share!





Would you like to see more neighborhood parties this year?

If so, VOLUNTEER to work on a committee to help plan and participate in family events at our clubhouse! Volunteering is a great way to get to know your neighbors and form lasting memories for your children.

Please contact: Kelly Drake at kjohuffman@yahoo.com or Catherine Harris at mikecatherine@aol.com

WEDGEWOOD PRIDE!

Don't forget to ALWAYS PICK UP AFTER YOUR DOG!!!